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2026 Town Budget
The Proposed Budget has been released 

including the 2026 operating budget and a 
ten-year capital budget. The purpose of the 
proposed budget is to serve as a starting 
point for budget discussions with Council 
and members of the public.

The budget will be reviewed and 
deliberated by Council at a series of special 
budget meetings.

Each year, the Finance Department leads 
the preparation of the annual budget for 
the Town. As part of the Strategic Plan 
to ensure long-term financial stability of 
the community, the Town is committed 
to community involvement and feedback 
throughout the budget process. 
1. Attend an in-person meeting
A Public Meeting will be held following the 
posting of the updated draft budget, where 
you can speak directly to all of Council. 
Everyone is welcome.
2. Contact a member of Council
Council contact information can be found on 
the Council webpage.
3. Submit a letter or email
www.thebluemountains.ca/participate

Developing the annual budget involves 
several months of planning and coordination 
among Town Staff, Council, and stakeholders. 
This process involves extensive consultation 
with the public and ratepayers, ending with 
the development of a three-year operating 
budget and a five-year capital budget for the 
following year.

The Town’s budgeting goal is to ensure, 
through prudent fiscal planning, the 
long-term economic sustainability of the 
community.
2026 Key Dates
October 7th - The draft budget book will be 

posted to the Town website for residents 
to review

October 14-17th - A series of special budget 
meetings will be held for Council and 
staff to review the draft budget

October 20th - Following the special budget 
meetings, Town staff will provide a report 
with budget-related recommendations 
and request direction to proceed to the 
Public Meeting

November 10th -	A Public Meeting will 
be held to receive comments on the 
updated draft budget

November 17th -	A staff report will be 
presented at the Committee of the 
Whole meeting summarizing comments 
received at Public Meeting and providing 
further budget-related recommendations 
to Council

December 1st -Council will consider the 
recommendation from the November 17 
Committee of the Whole meeting, with 
direction to approve the 2026 Budget 
through the approval of the By-law 

Please note that these dates are tentative and 
subject to change.

Resident, business and visitor demand 
for services and the community’s ability 
to pay for these services guide municipal 
spending. As infrastructure ages, funds must 

Town Welcomes Dr. Sonia Bali as 
New Local Family Doctor

On behalf of the Family Physician 
Recruitment Working Group, the Town of 
The Blue Mountains is excited to welcome Dr. 
Sonia Bali as a new family doctor serving the 
local community.

Dr. Bali is an internationally trained Family 
Physician who will be joining Dr. Naomi 
Klages at The Blue Mountains Community 
Health Centre, located at 78 King Street 
East in Thornbury. Before coming to The 
Blue Mountains, Dr. Bali practiced in health 
care facilities across Alberta and Manitoba. 
In addition to providing care at the Blue 
Mountains Health Centre, Dr. Bali will also 
support patients at Meaford Hospital and 
residents in Long-Term Care facilities in 
Thornbury and Meaford.

Fall Sunset, Monday, October 7th, 6:30 pm at   Grey Rd 40 and Grey Rd 13, photo by Roger Edwards

be committed for proper maintenance and 
refurbishment.

The Town recognizes that taxpayers are 
demanding value for their money. A balance 
must be achieved between demand for 
services and the taxpayers’ ability to pay for 
these services. The Town must ensure that 
services, programs, and facility commitments 
are sustainable now and in the future.

There are a number of factors that affect 
the preparation of the annual budget, 
including inflation, growth, development 
activity, economic trends, changing market 
conditions, taxation issues, and policy 
decisions of Council.



INDOOR WALKING
 Beaver Valley Community 

Centre, Thornbury
Mon. and Thurs. from 9-11am

no pre-registration and no fee.  
Walking with poles with 

rubber feet and walkers is 
allowed.

E-NEWSLETTER  - Use the subscribe form on our website to receive the 
weekly E-newsletter. www.bluemountainsreview.ca
MONTHLY NEWSLETTER This edition is mailed to residents in The Blue 
Mountains the first week of each month
DONATE  - by e-transfer to info@visitblue.ca or by cheque to Riverside 
Press, Box 245, Clarksburg,  N0H 1J0 
LETTERS TO THE EDITOR: We ask that letters be no longer than 250 
words, and adhere to standards of fairness, accuracy, legality and civility. 
Beyond that, we select letters on the basis of timeliness, relevance and 
diversity and reserve the right to not publish.
ARTICLES are from media releases or those that are submitted 
acknowledge the author. 
Publisher Linda Wykes, printed by Riverside Press. Your events, stories and 
photos of interest to our community can be emailed to info@visitblue.ca 
for inclusion in the newsletter by each Friday. Advertising rates available 
on the website or call 519-599-3345

BID EUCHRE
Wednesday & Thursday, 

12:50-3:30pm 
$2 per day, Small Hall 

Beaver Valley Community 
Centre 

Lessons Available - 
Bev 705-507-0563 or 

Dorothy 519-599-5044

DROP-IN BRIDGE
Monday 1-3pm; $2 p/p; 

St. George’s Anglican Church, 
Clarksburg

St. James’ Fairmount 
Anglican Church

196759 Grey Rd 7, Meaford 
corner of Grey Rd 7 & Grey Rd 40

1st & 3rd Sunday 9am 
Holy Eucharist BCP

2nd & 4th Sunday 9am 
Morning Prayer BCP

5th Sunday 4pm Evensong BCP 
Rector Jeff Kischak

519-770-7979
stjamesfairmount.ca

Basement suites now available for home seekers

Community Improvement Plan
The Fall 2025 intake period for applications to the Town’s 

Community Improvement Plans is open from September 15, 2025, 
until October 17, 2025. 
The Town has two Community Improvement Plans: 

In 2021, the Town of The Blue Mountains developed two Community 
Improvement Plans to serve as a long-term strategy to revitalize the 
community, improve the quality of life of the community’s residents, 
better utilize under-developed properties and promote private 
investment in land and buildings. 
The Town Wide Revitalization Community Improvement Plan 
encourages private property improvement and revitalization. 
The Housing Within Reach Community Improvement Plan facilitates 
the development of attainable housing. 

Interested applicants are encouraged to arrange a pre-application 
consultation with Town Staff to discuss and confirm application 
requirements. Following the consultation, applicants must submit a 
completed application form, including supporting documentation 
for evaluation. Strategic Initiatives (519) 599-3131 ext. 269
Application Process
•	 Applicants are required to contact the CIP Administrator to 

arrange and participate in a pre-application consultation meeting 
with Town staff, in order to discuss and confirm application 
requirements, program eligibility, the proposed scope of work, 
project timing, supporting documentation requirements, etc.

•	 After the consultation, the applicant will be required to submit a 
completed application, which will include all of the application 
forms, in addition to any supporting documentation, as required 
by the Town. 

•	 Once all the required forms and supporting materials are received, 
the Plan Administrator will undertake a preliminary screening of 
the proposal and application.

•	 Based on the application and proposal, the results of the 
preliminary screening, Town staff may perform an initial site visit 
and inspection of the building/property, as necessary. 

•	 If the application clearly does not meet the program requirements, 
the application will not be accepted.

•	 If the application meets the program requirements, the application 
will be accepted. Acceptance does not guarantee financial 
incentive approval, only that it will be reviewed by Council or a 
delegated approval authority for final financial approval.	  
www.thebluemountains.ca/CIP

NEW GYM IN TOWN!
COMING OCTOBER 2025

LEARN MORE
SCAN HERE

Notice of 2026 
Budget Meetings for 
Grey County

Grey County has set the 
schedule for the 2026 budget 
discussions and budget approval. 

Meetings will take place in 
the Council Chamber located at 
the Grey County Administration 
Building, 595 9th Avenue East 
in Owen Sound, and will be 
streamed publicly to the Grey 
County YouTube channel and 
website at www.grey.ca/council/
live-stream. Meetings will begin 
at 10:00 a.m. unless otherwise 
stated on the public Council 
Calendar.  

On Friday, December 5, 
2025, a report will be presented 
to provide a corporate budget 
overview and background 
information on the 2026 budget. 

On Friday, December 12, 
2025, a draft 2026 corporate 
budget will be presented for 
consideration. If the draft 
2026 corporate budget is 
recommended for approval at 
the special Committee of the 
Whole meeting on December 
12, 2025, a budget by-law will 
be presented to County Council 
for consideration on Thursday, 
January 8, 2026. 

For further information on the 
tentative 2026 budget meeting 
schedule, please visit the 
meeting calendar 
www.grey.ca/council/calendar. 
For more information, contact: 
Mary Lou Spicer CPA, CGA 
Director of Finance/County 
Treasurer 
Phone: +1 548-877-0784



Barb Blaser
Broker

Janet Nielsen
Realtor&

519-599-6134
info@HomesInGeorgianBay.com

HomesInGeorgianBay

Neighbours Helping 
Neighbours Move Forward

Printing, Signage, Banners, Flyers, 

Brochures, Postcards, Posters, Labels,

Book Binding, Laminating, Fax, Copies, 

Wide Format Prints, Scans 
519-599-3344
2066 Marsh Street

Clarksburg www.riversidepress.ca
Monday - Friday; 10am - 5pm

Grey County Connection
Explore climate action stories from across Grey County! 

The climate is changing, and these changes are affecting the people 
and places that we love, right here in Grey County. People from 
across the County are taking steps, big and small, to create healthy, 
prosperous communities for years to come. Climate change is not 
just about science, but it’s also about stories – stories of resilience, 
creativity, and collaboration. Together, we are going green in Grey!

Explore the stories that make climate change truly local. Climate 
action takes many forms across Grey County – from backyard gardens 
to community repair cafes, from youth conferences to building 
retrofits. Each story offers a different path forward, and we invite 
you to learn from your neighbours and discover new possibilities for 
creating a greener Grey County!

Have a story? We’d love to hear it! Email your climate action story 
to climate@grey.ca.

New paramedic base opens in Durham
Grey County celebrated the completion of its new $2.4 million 

paramedic base in Durham on September 27 with a ribbon-cutting 
ceremony and open house. The state-of-the-art facility, built by 
Domm Construction Ltd., replaced an aging base and was designed 
to meet growing service demands identified in the County’s 2023 - 
2033 deployment review.

Located beside the new West Grey Police Services, the solar-
ready net zero facility creates a centralized emergency services hub. 
The project was funded through reserves, development charges, 
and a debenture. The design will be replicated for future bases in 
Feversham, Ayton, Thornbury, and Cobble Beach through 2028.

Grey County Archives celebrates 25 years in 2025!
Established at its first location in the former Glenelg municipal 

building in the Municipality of West Grey following a wave of 
municipal amalgamations in Ontario circa 2000. The Archives moved 
to its purpose-built home at Grey Roots Museum & Archives in 2004.

The holdings at the Grey County Archives, including materials 
to be processed, measure 1,669 linear metres (1.669 kilometres) 
comprising over 900 collections. The archives inherited museum 
archival collecting which began in 1955, along with the subsequent 
collecting efforts of the Grey County Historical Society. The Archives 
categorizes its holdings as municipal, private, media, school or 
Women’s Institute.

Events
Grey Roots Fall Lecture Series
The 2025 installment of the Fall Lecture Series explores diverse 
subjects through engaging talks, film, and song.

The 2025 installment of our Fall Lecture Series explores diverse 
subjects through engaging talks, film, and song.

Grey Roots members enjoy free admission to the lectures held on 
Tuesday Oct 28, 1pm: Elysia DeLaurentis – A Grave Offence and 
Tuesday Nov 18, 1pm: Kevin Moyse - Songs of Georgian Bay.

The Fall Lecture Series is held in-person in the Thomas Wheildon 
Theatre. Complimentary refreshments and museum access included 
with admission.

Check out the advantages of Grey Roots Membership.
https://greyroots.com/membership

2nd Annual Sydenham Makers Market & Open House
Saturday November 22 
Featuring youth and artisan vendors from around the region: crafts, 
woodworking, baked goods, greeting cards, fiber arts, original art 
and more. Tour the Sydenham Campus and the Grey Bruce Makers 
Space while you’re here. 
Vendors can register by emailing BEC@grey.ca



Celebrating Jean-Marc Pagé
The family of Jean-Marc Pagé invites 
family, friends, and neighbours to a 

Celebration of Life and 80th Birthday 
on Sunday October 26th from 

1 to 4pm at 
Marsh Street Centre, Clarksburg
Tributes will be shared at 2pm

Communique #1:  
Update From The Special Advisor Regarding Work with 
The Board of Health for The Grey Bruce Health Unit 

Date: Tuesday, October 7th 
I am pleased to provide an update on my work as Special Advisor 

to the Chief Medical Officer of Health, Dr. Kieran Moore, in respect 
of the Grey Bruce Health Unit. To ensure the continued delivery of 
critical public health services, on August 14, 2025, the Chief Medical 
Officer of Health temporarily assumed the powers of the Board of 
Health under s. 77.1 of the Health Protection and Promotion Act to 
support operations. 

As Special Advisor, my primary role, on behalf of Dr. Moore, is to 
work with the appointees to the Board of Health, staff at the Grey 
Bruce Health Unit, and municipal partners to develop and implement 
an Action Plan to build up the capacity for effective leadership, 
rebuild key relationships, and support long-term stability of the 
Board of Health/Health Unit. 

Over the last few weeks, it has been my privilege to meet with 
current board appointees, health unit staff, and representatives 
from both Bruce and Grey Counties. My goal has been to better 
understand different perspectives and ideas. I want to thank all of 
those who have made time to meet with me for your support, candor, 
and commitment to moving forward together.  

On October 3, 2025, I held the first of a series of consultations with 
governance partners, including current appointees to the Board of 
Health, representatives from the Office of Chief Medical Officer of 
Health, the Medical Officer of Health, at the Grey Bruce Health Unit, 
along with municipal leaders from both Counties as well as their 
Chief Administrative Officers.   

At this meeting, we mapped out a strategy to move forward 
together to develop the comprehensive Action Plan needed 
to address the important findings documented through the 
independent assessment conducted under section 82 of the Health 
Protection and Promotion Act. In line with that strategy, we had a 
very good discussion about the skills that should be represented 
at a reconstituted Board of Health table to strengthen governance, 
accountability, and public confidence in the leadership of the Grey 
Bruce Health Unit.  

I want to assure our community and partners that the important 
work of the health unit continues. I also want to acknowledge the 
positive commitment and support from both Counties for the 
continued delivery of public health services. I look forward to working 
closely with them and all the parties involved in public health here.  

During this interim period, I am actively supporting Dr. Moore to 
make required decisions in his role in exercising the powers of the 
Board of Health. I want to reiterate that the Grey Bruce Health Unit 
remains fully operational. The dedicated professionals working at 
the Health Unit continue to deliver essential public health services 
with professionalism, compassion, and care.   

I will write again soon to provide a second update. 
Jim Pine,  Special Advisor to the Chief Medical Officer of Health  

SUNDAY, NOVEMBER 2ND, 2AM



Georgian Triangle Humane 
Society Launches its First-ever 
50/50 Lottery - $15,470 to date
Every ticket is a chance to fetch a win 
and give back to pets in need

The Georgian Triangle Humane 
Society (GTHS) is thrilled to announce 
the launch of its first-ever 50/50 
Lottery, running from October 1st to 
November 30th, 2025. Supporters 
across the region have the chance to 

win big while helping local pets in need.
The winning ticket will be drawn at the GTHS Holiday Open House 

on December 4th, adding even more excitement to one of the most 
festive events of the year.

Tickets are available at three price points: 5 tickets for $10, 20 
tickets for $25, or 75 tickets for $50, making it fun and affordable for 
everyone to get involved. With every ticket purchased, participants 
not only get a shot at the grand prize, but also help provide vital care 
for pets in South Georgian Bay at a time when support has never 
been more needed.

“We know our community wants to help, but donor fatigue is real,” 
said Karen Marsh, executive director of the GTHS. “Our first-ever 
50/50 Lottery is an accessible, exciting way for people to support the 
pets and programs they care about. It’s fun, engaging, and you could 
win big -- all while making a meaningful difference for the pets who 
need us most.”
Tickets go on sale on October 1st and will be available online at 
https://www.rafflebox.ca/raffle/gths.  For more information, including 
how to purchase tickets and rules, visit https://gths.ca/gths-5050

BRIAN  
SAUNDERSON
MPP - Simcoe-Grey

Alliston Office  
180 Parsons Road, Unit 28 
Alliston, ON L9R 1E8 
(705) 435-4087 

Stayner Office  
7317 Hwy 26 
Stayner, ON L0M 1S0  
(705) 428-2134

Wishing you a  
Happy Thanksgiving!
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32 Mill St. Thornbury, ON

Subscribe for Updates: www.thebluemountains.ca/subscribe

www.thebluemountains.ca

info@thebluemountains.ca

TOWN NEWS & NOTICES

• Wednesday, October 8: Final Council Workshop (1:30 pm - 4:30 pm) 
• Wednesday, November 12: Public Information Session #1 (5-7 pm)
• Saturday, November 15: Public Information Session #2 (11 am – 1 pm) 

All meetings are at Town Hall. The Council Workshop will be open to the 
public and will be recorded and posted to the Town's website. The Public 
Information Sessions will provide the public with an opportunity to provide 
input and participate in a Q&A session following a presentation at the 
beginning of the session. The Presentation and Q&A will be recorded and 
posted to the Town's website.

For more information, visit www.thebluemountains.ca/OurPathForward 

Corporate Strategic Plan Council Workshop 
& Public Information Sessions

Keep up to date with current and future projects, 
share your feedback, and help shape our community!

thebluemountains.ca/current-projects

with all Town Projects & Initiatives 
 

STAY ENGAGED

SAT., OCT.4, 2025
496916 Grey Road # 2 & Clark Street, Thornbury, ON
11 AM - 2 PM  |  FIRE STATION #1

OPEN
HOUSE
Join the Town of the Blue Mountains Fire Department for their Annual
Open House celebrating the 103  anniversary of Fire Prevention Weekrd

www.thebluemountains.ca/fire-services

FREE BBQ
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The Final Tax Bill for 2025 is due Tuesday, October 21
 With the postal strike causing delivery delays, residents are reminded that payments must still be made on time—
even if your bill hasn’t arrived by mail. The Town strongly recommends avoiding payment by mail during this time. 

                  Convenient alternatives to pay your property taxes include:
	 * In-person at Town Hall				    * Town Hall Drop Box (located at the east entrance doors)	
	 * Through your bank or financial institution		 * Through a mortgage company					   
	 * Pre-Authorized Payment Plans

Learn more: www.thebluemountains.ca/Taxes





EVENT SCHEDULE
Tues. Oct 7  th

Poltergeist Movie - Marsh Centre - 6:30pm
Tues. Oct 14   th

Decorations put up around town - Check them out!
Sat Oct 25  th

Lions Pancake Breakfast 8:30-11:00 - Marsh Centre
Kids Pumpkin Painting at Marsh - 9:30-12:00
Clarksburg Village Halloween Sidewalk Sale! - 10:00am-4:00pm
Kids Halloween activities @ Farmers Pantry Oct 25 - Nov 2
“Hair of the Dog” Concert Marsh Centre - 7:00 pm

Tues Oct 28  th

You choose THRILLER movie - Marsh 6:30pm
www.marshstreetcentre.com website

Fri Oct 31  st

Halloween Night Dance Party “Cowboys and Aliens” Theme - Marsh
Centre 7:00 pm

Sat Nov 1  st

Pumpkin drop-off Lions Park Gazebo - 5:00pm
Lions Park FREE Pumpkin Walk - 7:00pm-9:00pm
Thriller Dance - 7:15pm

HALLOWEEN
2025

Clarksburg
where Halloween comes to play!

Town of the Blue Mountains



Retire with confidence and peace of mind
• Make your money last – no matter how long you live
• Minimize taxes and keep more of your income
• Avoid common retirement pitfalls

Your retirement road map

Wednesday, October 29, 2025  
5:30pm - 6:30pm

Location:  
Huron Club Lounge 
94 Pine St, Collingwood, ON
Snacks and refreshments are included.

Please RSVP to  
fraser.willson@cibc.com or 647-588-4344

Fraser Willson, CFP, CIM  
Senior Wealth Advisor 
CIBC Wood Gundy

Andrew Duncan CFP, RRC, PFP, CIM  
Director, Financial Planning Specialist  
and Team Lead  
CIBC Private Wealth

Jason Muir, CPA, CA 
Senior Manager,  
Assurance and Accounting  
MNP LLP

CIBC Private Wealth consists of services provided by CIBC and certain of its subsidiaries, including CIBC Wood Gundy, a division of CIBC World Markets Inc. Insurance services are 
available through CIBC Wood Gundy Financial Services Inc. In Quebec, insurance services are available through CIBC Wood Gundy Financial Services (Quebec) Inc. The CIBC logo 
and “CIBC Private Wealth” are trademarks of CIBC, used under license. “Wood Gundy” is a registered trademark of CIBC World Markets Inc. If you are currently a CIBC Wood Gundy 
client, please contact your Investment Advisor. Clients are advised to seek advice regarding their particular circumstances from their personal tax and legal advisors.

LOCATION: L.E. Shore Library
                      Thornbury, ON
REGISTER AT : seniors@bvo.ca

1 - 8 6 6 - 4 3 5 - 1 8 0 9  •  T E R R Y D O W D A L L M P . C A  •  T E R R Y . D O W D A L L @ P A R L . G C . C A  

Passport Clinic 
HOSTED BY: BEAVER VALLEY OUTREACH 

DATE: Thursday, October 23, 2025
TIME: 10:30AM - 2PM

Please Note: Passports cannot be processed the day of the clinic.   Please allow 4-6
weeks for delivery.  First-time (General) and children passport applicants must have the
back of one of their passport photos, supporting documents and the application signed
by a guarantor prior to the clinic or the guarantor must accompany you to the clinic.

Two identical Passport Photos are mandatory for all applications. Adult
General & Child photos must be signed by the guarantor (signature not
required for adult renewal applications)  photos are valid for 6 MONTHS
after the date they were taken).

Original Birth Certificate or Citizenship Certificate. Copies not accepted.
First-time passport applications for children under 16 years of age must
include one proof of parentage document that demonstrates the child-
parent relationship. (Long form birth certificate).

Guarantor for Adult General & Child Applications must:
1) Complete declaration of guarantor on the application and sign.
2) Sign photo.
3) Sign and date copies of supporting identification.

Supporting identification can be - Drivers Licence, Health Card, provincial
ID Card.

Names, full mailing addresses and phone numbers of 2 references
(individual cannot be related to you) who have known you for at least
two years.

Child's
Application

General
Application

(1st time Adult)

Simplified
Renewal

Application

 WHAT DO YOU NEED TO BRING?

In cases of adoption and / or custudy, please bring all court orders. 

Name changes require proof of name change. (Marriage certificate,
adoption paper, legal name change, etc.).
This is mandatory if the name on your birth certificate does not match
the name on your ID.
You cannot use the simplified renewal form if you need to change the
information on the ID page of your previous passport or if the date of
issue was more than 15 years ago.

Current, or recently expired passport (expired no more than 15 years).
Note: If you have a valid passport, you must provide it for all
applications.

Payment - acceptable methods of payment are credit card, money
order, or certified cheque (Payable to "The Receiver General of
Canada"). NO CASH  
Payment is not processed at the clinic, but by Passport Canada
when your application is in process.
Adult (16 years and over) $120 - 5-year / $160 - 10-year
Child (15 years and under) $57 - 5-year

Child's
Application

General
Application

(1st time Adult)

Simplified
Renewal

Application

 WHAT DO YOU NEED TO BRING?





EXHIBIT OPENING: The Art of Being
Sat Nov 1st 2:00pm - 4:00pm
The Gallery at the L.E. Shore Library, 173 Bruce St. S., Thornbury.

Through a captivating 
exhibition of whimsical 
paintings, Anna Green delves 
into the power and grace of 
the feminine spirit and her 
interaction with the natural 
world.

The work is symbolic of 
finding joy, peace and grace. 
Cultivating self-love. Taking 
time for others. Practicing 
kindness to all living creatures. 
Immersing oneself in nature 
and nurturing a conscious awareness of one’s footprint on this 
sacred planet.
Explore each of these layers at the grand opening occurring 
November 1st from 2:00-4:00pm. Enjoy complimentary 
refreshments, meet our featured artist and dive deeper into this 
gorgeous show.

Following the opening, the exhibit runs until November 26th.

Ashley will be in the L.E. Shore Library Boardroom from 
2pm-4pm for 15 minute drop-in tech help sessions! 

Bring your devices, passwords, and questions!




